

# **Kansas Law Enforcement Resources Working Group**

**March 9, 2022**

## **Approved Minutes**

**1400 Hours Virtual via TEAMS**

### **Call to Order**

#### ***Welcome and Roll Call***

Bramlett called the order shortly after 2 PM or 1400 hours.

Justin Bramlett - Chair, Edna Cordner – KHP/SAA, Josh Weber – KHP/Guest, Melanie Lawrence – KHP/Guest, Doug Jorgensen – KSFMO, Tyler VanCoevern - NC, Courtney Leslie - SW, John Koelsch - NE, Todd Ackerman -KACP, Ron Gould - KLETC, Kelly Ralston - KBI, Joby Harrison -KBI, and Daryl Reece KC Metro

#### ***New Members***

KPOA: Joby Harrison (KBI) Until Filled

NC: Tyler VanCoevern (Undersheriff Ottawa County Sheriff's Dept.)

### **Review of Meeting Minutes**

The October 20, 2021 Minutes were reviewed by the group. Ralston motioned to accept the minutes as written with Gould seconding and all approving.

### **Chairperson's Comments or Reports**

October Vetting of all projects benefitting the law enforcement discipline seemed to work well for everyone. KLETC is willing to host it later this year and the room we had worked great. We will coordinate to do this again in October.

### **Membership Reports/Updates**

None

### **Special Business / Old Business**

None

### **New Business**

#### ***Reviewed Remaining FY22 HSGP Without KLERWG Vetting:***

- Projects:
  - SC 6

- State; 8, 10, 11, 12, 13 and 14

Thank you all for the quick e-mail responses for those projects that came in after the vetting was done or that we had missed. All of the projects are posted on datacounts.net under HSGP.

The Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) should come out late April/early May and will have 45 days to get applications submitted. All the regions will be shifting funds and projects around at that time to meet National and Kansas Priorities.

***Deputy HSA TAG: Dave Young***

Young works directly under the TAG for Homeland Security and has a focus on Cybersecurity.

***Continuity of Operations Plans (COOP)***

KHP has updated our COOPs if we lose communications such as laptops, cell phones, and radios are out of order. Also everyone will need fuel, so that brings the questions about how available are hand pumps and where are the current ones owned. Also working on having supplies at home for COOP events.

**Training**

DHS training opportunity pass through DHS CISA for Incident Response to Terrorism Bombing thought the Non-Profit. This is posted in datacounts.net under NSGP.

**Announcements**

Bramlett will put out a Doodle Poll for the June meeting.

Domestic Extremism Training efforts update. We finally got the financial process resolved and will coordinate efforts with Mark Engholm.

IFAT kits will need to use some FY22 funds to issue to KLETC. We don't know amounts yet.

**Adjournment**

A motion was made and adjourned by members. Reece joined after the meeting and was briefed on what was discussed.